
Our Lady of Guadalupe 
7000 35th Avenue SW , Seattle, Washington, 98126 

Mass Times 

 
 

Saturday Vigil  -  5:30 PM 

Sunday Mornings  - 8:30 AM and 11:00 AM 

Weekday Mass - Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday  -  9:00 AM 

Holy Day Masses  -  9:00 AM and 7:00 PM 

Sacrament of Reconciliation  -  Saturdays  -  4:15 to 5:00 PM (or by appointment through the Parish Office) 
 
 
 

OLG Parish  -  www.olgseattle.org  -  parishoffice@olg.seattle.org  -  Phone:  206-935-0358 
 

OLG Parish School  -  3401 SW Myrtle, Seattle, WA  98126  -  www.guadalupe-school.org 
Phone:  206-935-0651 

February 25 & March 1, 2015 



   From the Pastor’s Desk 

 

Sign Of The Cross 

  

 In the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit.  Amen. 

 

 

 

 

   The Our Father (The Lord’s Prayer) 
 
 
             Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed by thy name; they kingdom come;    
   thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven. Give us this day our daily bread;  

 and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us; and 
 lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil.  Amen 

 

 

 
 
 
 

The Hail Mary 
 
 
             Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with you,  Blessed are you among women, 

 and blessed is the fruit of your womb, Jesus.  Holy Mary, mother of God, pray 
 for us sinners now, and at the hour of our death.  Amen  

 

 

 

Introducing Vicki Quinn 

As of March 1st, Vicki Quinn will be coming on board as the Coordinator for Baptism Preparation.  She is a recent addition to our OLG 
staff as a Seattle University intern.  She and her husband, Mike, have three adult children and are newly experiencing the delights of 
grandparenthood.  Vicki is hoping to invigorate the program in ways that bring an enrichment of faith for the child, the parents or 
guardians, their families and our community.  Please be kind to her. 

The sign of the cross is traced on us when we 

are brought to be baptized and it is traced 

on us again when our bodies are prepared 

for burial.  It is the first prayer we say when 

we rise each morning and the last we say 

before falling asleep.  It is the sign that we 

belong, body and soul, to the God who creat-

ed us, who saves us, and who loves us.  It is a 

sign of our Christian belief in the Holy Trinity. 

The Our Father, which we also call the Lord’s 

Prayer, is Jesus’ response to the apostles 

when they asked him how they should pray.  

All Christians pray the Our Father. 

No one person composed this important 

prayer.  The Christian people came to use 

the greeting of the angel to Mary, “Hail, full 

of grace, the Lord is with you” in their daily 

prayer.  Gradually Elizabeth’s words of praise 

to Mary were added, “Blessed are you 

among women, and blessed is the fruit of 

your womb.”  The second part of the prayer 

was added during a great plague, when many 

people were dying and everyone was filled 

with fear and grief.  It begins with a declara-

tion of faith in Mary’s motherhood of God 

and ends with the plea of her children that 

she pray for them at the time of their death. 



Prayer & Liturgy 

Let Us Pray For 

Bertha Okrusch, John Goold, Carsten Maes, Aaron Hubert, 
Judith Hull, Barbara Duchscherer, Karen Kinner, Pete Baum, 
Daniel Hansen, Robert Mollerus, Marge Zielaskowski, Frank 
Coccia,  Alfred Cruz, Ken Casey, Jake Steiner, Vonnie Law-
rance, Pattie Quinn, Eveyln Soros, Pat Middelton, Lou and Sis 
Blumer, Nelly  Villasenor, Sandy Warren, Justin Shaw, Ken 
Van Der Hagen, Rocco Marrese, Sharon Schellong,  Andre 
Sasonoff, Stella Casey, Velda Handler, Jeanette Denfeld,   
Eleanor Rapaz, Kay Kukowski, Tanya Wright, Jennifer Wong, 
Brianna Nelson,  Marianne Carroll, Lou Vaughan, Mary 
LeGrand, Ann Toth, Delores Chapman, Craig Kaplan, Joan 
Lewis,  Matthew Benoit, Lennie Tague, Richard Brodrick, Sr. 
Bea LaFramboise, Robert Hedgcock, George Sutliff, Patricia 
Calhoun, John Sisson, Pat McCarthy, Chris Hackett, Jacquie 
Fitzwater and for those who have recently passed:  Bill Gil-
lespie 

 

 

Centering Prayer 

March 14th - 10.30 a.m.  -  DeMazenod Room 

 

Lenten Reconciliation Services 

Thursday, March 26th at 7:00 p.m. 
Saturday, March 28th at 1:00p.m. 

 

 

Save The Date 

World Religion Series in April-May where we will visit other faith 

communities and their worship space-primarily in West Seattle.  

Series will take place on Tuesday evenings.  More to come…. 

 

 

 

 

 

Scripture Readings 

This Week 

Second Sunday of Lent 

Reading 1:  Genesis 22:1-2, 9a, 10-13, 15-18 

Reading 2:  Romans 8:31b-34 

Gospel:  Mark 9:2-10 

Next Week 

Third Sunday of Lent 

Reading 1:  Exodus 20:1-17 

Reading 2:  Corinthians 1:22-25 

Gospel:  John 2:13-25 

 

Volunteers To Host Confirmation Reception 

We will be celebrating the Sacrament of Confirmation on Saturday, 
April 19th at the 11:00 a.m. Mass with Bishop Elizondo and we 
need volunteers to help host the reception afterwards.  If you are 
interested in volunteering, please contact Helen, 206-935-0358. 

 

Journey Of The Elect 

LENTER PRAYER PARTNERS FOR THE ELECT It is not too late to 
“adopt” one of our Elect as they prepare to celebrate the sacraments 
of Baptism, Confirmation  and Eucharist.  You are asked to pray eve-
ryday for him/her asking for God’s blessings and guidance.  Also, 
notes and cards will be collected during Holy Week to be given to the 
Elect before Easter.  You can learn more about each of them in our 
Book of the Elect in the church or by visiting our parish website: 
www.olgseattle.org.  Your prayers make a difference!!!  Information  -  
Helen Oesterle, 206-935-0358, heleno@olgseattle.org. 

Lent is a particularly special time for the Elect who have been jour-
neying towards Baptism, Eucharist and Confirmation at the Easter 
Vigil.  As part of their preparation, the Church celebrates anointing 
with the oil of the Catechumen, blessings and exorcisms.  Beginning 
next Sunday, we will join in prayer for our Elect as they participate in 
the ancient ceremonies called the Scrutinies that symbolize the spir-
itual purification taking place in their lives as they prepare for Bap-
tism.  Through these Scrutinies, blessings and anointing's, the Elect 
are encouraged to reflect more deeply on their own spiritual chal-
lenges and weaknesses.  At the same time, these rites offer powerful 
prayers of faith, hope and strength on their behalf, calling upon God’s 
grace and mercy to penetrate their entire lives.  Please continue to 
keep them in your prayers. 

For more information about “Prayer and Liturgy”   
go to www.olgseattle.org and click on the   

“Grow In Faith” tab. 

Advertiser of the Week 

Alki Lumber & Hardware Inc. 
Complete Building Materials Center Since 1921 

Builders-Hardware-Timbers-Paint 
At The End Of West Seattle Freeway 

4422 36th S.W. 
932-77-00 



Faith Formation 

Save The Date! 

Vacation Bible School 

Everest Conquering Challenges With God’s Mighty Power 

June 22nd through June 26th 

Attention all parents, guardians and parishioners of every age, save 

the date for the best vacation bible camp ever: - Everest conquer-

ing challenges with God’s Mighty Power on June 22nd through the 

26th!  This amazing adventure for young and old alike will help us 

explore God’s incredible power and love for us as we learn to con-

quer challenges in our lives through God’s mighty power.  There 

will be many opportunities to help in the creation of this second 

vacation bible camp here at Our Lady of Guadalupe from helping 

with the creation of the environment to assisting as a station leader 

or crew leader in our week long adventure together!  Look in the 

bulletin in the next couple of weeks for more information about 

the wonderful ways that you can use your talents and creative en-

ergies.  For now, save this week on your calendars.  If you should 

have any questions, please contact marionk@olgseattle.org. 

 

 

 

 

Our Next Family Faith Sunday Is March 1st 
Stations Of The Cross For Lent! 

 

Please mark your calendars for our Lenten Family Faith Sunday on 

March 1st from 9:30 a.m. to 10:45 a.m.  Come and join in Our Lady 

of Guadalupe’s tradition of praying the Stations of the Cross as a 

family.  The Stations of the Cross portray a picture story in 14 

different “stations” of the pain and suffering Jesus went through 

for us from the time Pilot condemned Him to death until He was 

placed in the tomb after dying on the cross.  It has been a Catholic 

tradition as well as a Family Faith Sunday tradition.  The Stations of 

the Cross, as we know them today, developed for people who 

could not make the journey to Jerusalem to visit these holy places.  

This is a wonderful time for families to pray and experience the 

Stations of the Cross together.  Families have shared from last year:  

“This is such a powerful way for our family to pray the Stations of 

the Cross.”  “My son and I had one of the most meaningful experi-

ences together praying the Stations of the Cross.” 

 

 

What Do You Know About Lent? 

¶ Lent means spring  -  a time of new growth. 
¶ Ash Wednesday is February 18th this year. 
¶ Priests wear purple vestments signifying a season of penance 

and reconciliation. 
¶ Lent lasts 40 days  -  the amount of time Jesus spent praying in 

the desert. 
¶ Lent is marked by prayer, fasting, abstinence and almsgiving. 
¶ Lent ends with Holy Saturday, April 4th, the day before Easter 

Sunday. 
¶ The third Sunday of Lent priests wear a different color, one 

that signifies joy!  Watch for it! 
 
Don’t forget to check out www.pflaum.com for age appropriate 
activities related to Ash Wednesday and Lent.  The Weekly Discus-
sion Questions offer thought provoking ways to bring the Gospel 
into your family life. 
 

 

Calling All Parishioners To Our Lady Of  
Guadalupe’s Vacation Bible Camp Prayer Team 

 

Our Lady of Guadalupe parish is thrilled to be hosting our second 

VBC on June 22nd through June 26th.  There will be many opportu-

nities for our parishioners, school families, youth, young and old 

alike, to participate and one ministry that we want to introduce to 

you this year will be our OLG—VBC Prayer Team!  As we are begin-

ning to build our VBC team, we wanted to first offer opportunities 

for those who will hold our volunteers and the children who will 

participate in our program in intentional prayer.  We are putting 

our faith in the fact that God knows each person in our church.  

We are asking God to open the eyes, hearts and minds of those 

who will be just the right fit for our program and that each person 

attending will be blessed by their experience. 

If you would like to be a prayer team member, please contact Mar-

ion Kari at 206-935-0358, ext. 113 or email                                     

marionk@olgseattle.org.  We need your prayers for a successful 

vacation bible camp! 

 

Pope Francis’ Message For Lent 2015 

“...every Christian community is called to go out of itself and to be 

engaged in the life of the greater society of which it is a part, espe-

cially with the poor and those who are far away.  Lent is a favora-

ble time for showing this concern for others by small, yet concrete, 

signs of our belonging to the one human family.” 



Outreach Ministry 

 

 
 
 

Catholic Advocacy Day 
Register By March 5th 

 

 

The 2015 Washington Legislative Session will make crucial deci-

sions on funding education, housing, mental health, and pro-

grams for the most vulnerable.  Join OLG staff and parishioners, 

and thousands of Catholics from across the state on Thursday, 

March 26th as we take a message of compassion and justice to 

Olympia.  The day will include Mass, legislative briefings and 

meetings with legislators.  Our advocacy will include a variety of 

legislative priorities, based on Catholic Teaching and the current 

bills before the legislature.  Possible issues include: economic 

justice, housing, mental health and the death penalty.  We know 

advocacy can be intimidating but it’s an important part of living 

out our faith and this is a well-organized event designed to help 

first-time advocates learn the ropes!  For more information or to 

register, contact Jennifer Ibach at  jibach@olgseattle.org or 206-

935-0358, Ext. 120.  Registration is required by March 5th! 

 

 

 

 

Saturday Drivers Wanted For Food Delivery 

One of our popular local restaurants is willing to donate leftover 

food to Catholic Community Services’ St. Martin de Porres 

homeless shelter on Saturdays.  Drivers are needed to be part of 

a team to pick up the food in West Seattle and take it to St. Mar-

tin's on Alaskan Way S. around 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. on Satur-

day evenings.  This is an activity started by our 50+Funsters and 

they need some new blood to carry it on.  Please contact Joan 

Bateman at 206-938-0851 if you are interested.  It takes about 

an hour, and all the loading and unloading is done by staff.  The 

food smells sooooo good and you feel good too! 

 

 

 

 

 

Day Of Service  -  Spots Still Open 

Last year, we began a new OLG tradition  -  the OLG Day of Service.  

This year, the Day of Service is March 7th and we already have over 

160 people signed up and ready to serve at projects throughout our 

region!  If you haven’t registered yet, you can still sign up to help with 

our drop-in projects in the gym.  We will be making quilts, knitted 

items, cards, and decorations for the sick and homebound in our com-

munity between 9:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m.  To find our more or to regis-

ter, simply visit the OLG website at www.olgseattle.org.  You can also 

contact Karen Fitton at fittonkaren@gmail.com for more information.   

If you can’t participate on the Day of Service but would like to help 

out, we’ll take prayers and/or cookies!  The prayers will feed our souls 

and the cookies our bellies.  Just drop the cookies off at the parish 

office before the day of service or bring them by the gym on the day. 

 

 

 

 

 

CRS Rice Bowl:  Hungering For A Bountiful Earth 

This week, CRS Rice Bowl takes us to the coffee highlands of Nicara-

gua, where we’re called to protect both the goodness of creation and 

the livelihoods of struggling families.  How will this week’s fast remind 

us of the sacredness of God’s creation and our duty to protect it?  For 

ideas about how to deepen your Lenten journey consider signing up 

for weekly email reflections at crsricebowl.org or downloading the CRS 

Rice bowl app for daily reflections on your phone. 

 

 



                                  Pastoral Care 

 
 
 

The Grief Group has moved to a new day and time. 

 

Tuesday Afternoons from 3:00 p.m. to 4:45 p.m. 
In The Pastoral Center 

 

Facilitated by John Baumann, M. Div, LMHC 
Samaritan Center Staff Therapist 

 

Participation is open to any person who has suffered loss 
and is struggling with the impact of this experience.  This 
could be the loss of a loved one, a relationship, a job or 
profession.  It might be the result of becoming a full time 
caregiver. 
 

For more information, contact Marion Kari at 935-0358, 
Ext. 113 

 

Home Ministries 

If you or anyone you know is in need of the Sacrament of the  

Eucharist, the Sacrament of Anointing, or other Home Ministries, 

let us know by calling Marion Kari at 935-0358, ext. 113. 

 

Grief Group 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Prayers And Squares Ministry 

Prayers and Squares is an interfaith outreach ministry that combines 

the gift of prayer with the gift of a hand-tied quilt.  The purpose of 

Prayers and Squares is not to make and distribute quilts, but to pro-

mote prayer through the use of quilts. 
 

If you would like a family member, friend or relative who is struggling 

with a challenge or illness and would benefit from prayers to help 

them, please contact Marion Kari at 206-935-0358, Ext. 113 or email 

at marionkari@olgseattle.org. 

 

 

Resources For Caregivers 

Caregivers in Seattle and King County have access to many resources 

that can help them care for a family member or loved one while 

maintaining their own quality of life.  If you are caring for an adult 

family member or friend, please visit the King County Caregiver Web 

Site for a list of providers who may be able to help you.   

If you are raising a relative’s child and need assistance, please visit 

the Kinship Web Site or call 206-328-5787. 

 

 

Our Lady Of Guadalupe Parish  
Needs Volunteer Drivers To Mass 

 

Our Lady of Guadalupe has members who are no longer able to drive 

to Mass and based on where they are living currently, access to the 

metro system does not prove to be feasible.  Also, members have 

shared that a cab ride to church can take a “bite” out of their discre-

tionary income.  Also, some of the servicers that Metro offers, such 

as Access, require a person to wait a considerable amount of time 

after Mass which can be difficult in inclement weather conditions. 

We have parishioners who live at The Kenney, Bridge Park, Elizabeth 

House, Brookedale and Arrowhead Gardens, to name a few loca-

tions, who would love to attend Mass on occasion.  Also, they would 

love to attend a Reconciliation from time to time.  If you attend a 

Mass and possibly go past one of the locations listed, and you would 

like to transport someone to Mass, please contact Marion Kari at 

marionk@olgseattle.org.  Maybe this might be a wonderful ministry 

to start this year during Lent.  You would truly be making a difference 

in someone’s life. 

 

 John Baumann, M.Div, LMHC 
 Counseling & Psychotherapy Services 
 206-527-2266, ext. 385 
 425- 830-9614 (cell) 

 

The Tears Foundation 

The Tears Foundation is a non-profit organization that seeks to 

compassionately lift a financial burden from families who have 

lost a baby by providing funds to assist with the cost of burial or 

cremation services.  The mission of The Tears Foundation is that 

every baby’s life deserves to be honored and memorialized in 

accordance with the grieving parents’ wishes and they are com-

mitted to helping bereaved parents with this experience.  For 

more information please go to www.TheTearsFoundation.org. 



                                                OLG Community  

50 Plus Funsters 

 March Happenings 

March 12th  -  Breakfast at Be’s  - 9:30 a.m. 

Marsh 22nd  -  Kenney High School presentation of “Good News” 
Presented at Highline Performing Art Center  

401 South 152nd, Burien  

 

Begins at 2:00 p.m. with tickets still available.  You may call Carole 
Maes at 932-7567 to reserve senior $10 group tickets.  Following 
the presentation, we will enjoy a group diner at 5:00 p.m. at An-
gelo’s Restaurant, 601 S.W. 153rd, Burien.  If you will be joining the 
group for diner, please let Carole know at the number above. 
 

New On Our Website 

Check out the daily Lenten reflections by Fr. Robert Baron on our 
parish website:  www.olgseattle.org.  You will also find the entire 
Lenten schedule (with corrected dates!) for our parish.  

 

Women’s Spiritual Book Group 

The Women’s Spiritual Book Group has resumed meeting.  All 
women are invited to attend.  We meet to read and discuss aspects 
of our faith based on chosen study guides.  The guides are designed 
for spiritual enrichment, shared prayer and for fellowship develop-
ment. 

The Psalms  -  During the next several weeks, our discussions will 
center on selected biblical psalms.  We will read how they came to 
be written, how they expressed the covenant relationship of God 
and Israel, how they are referred to in the New Testament and how 
they apply to us in our lives today. 

Our group meets on the first and third Thursday of every month 
from 9:30 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. in the Pastoral Center.  All women are 
welcome to attend with drop-ins welcome.  For more information, 
please contact the Parish Office at 206-935-0358. 

Free Income Tax Preparation And E-File 

Bring last year’s tax return, wage and interest document (W-2, 

1099), I.D. and Social Security or ITIN Cards. 

Holy Family Church 

9615 20th SW, Seattle, WA 98106-2725 

March 14th and March 21st  

10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

 

 

St. Vincent de Paul  

It’s amazing how quickly a family can devour the basics that we 
take for granted, to say nothing of the speed with which our “well 
stocked” pantry can run out of the things that hold a family to-
gether.  Your St. Vincent de Paul volunteers really need the follow-
ing food items for the hungry whom we serve.  Can you help? 

Cereal/Oatmeal, Pasta Sauce, Crackers, Fruit, Peanut Butter, Rice, 

Macaroni and Cheese. 

 

Volleyball 

Sunday open adult volleyball (18 years and older) will be held in 
the Walmesley Center from 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. beginning No-
vember 2, 2014 and will continue every other Sunday through June 
14, 2014.  If you have any questions, contact Gary Scheifley at 206-
290-5651 or email garywscheifley@yahoo.com. 

For “Community Events”,  
Please visit our website. 

Synod For The Upcoming Synod In October With Pope Francis 

The recent 2014 Synod of Bishops in Rome met to discuss the topic, The Pastoral Challenges of the Family in the Context of Evangelization 
and issued a final document which becomes the preparatory document or the Lineamenta for the next Synod of Bishops in Rome.  This Syn-
od will take place from October 4th to 25th, 2015, with the topic, The Vocation and Mission of the Family in the Church and Contemporary 
World.  Once again, as with the most recent Synod of Bishops, the Office of the Synod of Bishops invites a process of broad consultation 
among every component of the local Church, including academic institutions, organizations, lay movements and other ecclesial associations. 

You can participate in this consultation by completing the survey found on our parish’s website, or, if you do not have access to a computer, 
you can contact Helen at 206-935-0358 to arrange to take it at the Parish Office.  Deadline is March 9th. 



 

 

It’s that time of the Year! 

Come join us for Over 65 Dinner on Sunday, March 

15, 2015 at 1:00 PM at Our Lady of Guadalupe 

School Hall. 

 

 

 

Acts 2:42 They devoted themselves to the apostles' teaching and to 

fellowship, to the breaking of bread and to prayer. 



 From The Pastoral Center  

 

 

 

Stewardship Giving Made Easy Visit www.olgseattle.org 

If you are looking for a more convenient way to make planned or additional financial 

contributions to support our parish ministries and programs, we encourage you to look 

at our electronic giving options.  Visit our parish website to learn more.  Go to 

www.olgseattle.org and click on the “Online Giving” button.  Renewal of Financial Stew-

ardship  -  your pledge  -  can be done on-line. 

        

                           OLG  
School Happenings 

                  Donna Ramos, Principal 
            dramos@guadalupe-school.org  
                     206-935-0651 -  X102 

 

 

State of the School – Join Us 

Annual State of the School:  Wednesday, March 4th, 6:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.  Learn about the school’s successes, future goals and the budget 
for next year.  To RSVP, contact Chantille Henry at chenry@guadalupe-school.org. 

 

Big Thank You! 

Thank you to all who were able to join us at our auction this year!   

We appreciate the hard work of co-chairs Laura Vornbrock and Laurie Robbins and all the volunteers who created such a wonderful night. 

 

Help Our School Purchase Library Books And Recess Equipment!  Submit labels from Box Tops and Labels for Education products in the big 

Campbell’s Soup can located at the church entrance.  To learn more about participating products, visit the fundraising section of the school 

web site, or contact Natalie at 206-767-4236-  nate_trius@hotmail.com or Laura at 206-777-3000-  lbeito@yahoo.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastoral Center  
Phone:  206-935-0358 
Fax:  206-935-1230 
 

Parish Staff 
Fr. Jack Walmesley  
fr.jack@olgseattle.org  -  X107 
 

Helen Oesterle - Pastoral Associate  
heleno@olgseattle.org   -  X108 
 

Peggy Behnken - Administrative Asst.  
peggybe@olgseattle.org  -  X114 
 

Frank Handler -  Pastoral Asst. for Admin.  
frankh@olgseattle.org  -  X101 
 

Marion Kari - Pastoral Care/Family Faith  
marionk@olgseattle.org  -  X113 
 

Jennifer Ibach - Pastoral Asst. for Outreach 
jibach@olgseattle.org  -  X120 
 

Vicki Quinn—Baptism Coordinator  
vickiq@olgseattle.org   
 

Ann Sager  - Music 
sager206@msn.com 
 

Gail Neudorfer - Bookkeeper 
gailn@olgseattle.org  - X118 
 

Sandy Plummer   
Safe Environment Coordinator 
Bulletin Editor 
sandyp@olgseattle.org  -  X111 

mailto:chenry@guadalupe-school.org

